KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 7 September 2011

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal
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PRESENT:		Diane Horner (in the Chair)


M. Mason, D. Wilkinson, L. Slater, D. Bertsson.





IN ATTENDANCE:	PCSO M. Boak, Cllr. G. Cook, V. Carter.





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and received apologies for absence in respect of 


L. Huxley, C. Last, P. Horner, L. Hodgson and A. Braithwaite. 





MINUTES OF LAST AGM


The minutes of the AGM held 15 September 2010 were agreed as a correct record.





MATTERS ARISING:	None.





REPORTS:


Chair


Diane gave the following report in respect of the year 2010/11.





“What a year of tremendous achievements it’s been.





Top of the list has to be securing enough funding to allow completion of our £163,000 Adventure Project, which has resulted in 25 pieces of play equipment, 2 picnic tables, 3 benches, 17 trees, 100 bushes, 3 wildflower areas, 3 notice boards, 3 litter bins, access paths, perimeter fencing and gates to be installed. This has transformed what was a large, unattractive, undulating, grassed area covered in dog faeces into a community park to be enjoyed by future generations for many years to come.





The area was officially opened by Tim Farron MP at our Launch Event, which was very well attended by residents and representatives of both our numerous funders and organisations that helped and supported the development.





And thanks to a Big Lottery Sustainability Grant, we held a Fun Event in July when additional attractions included a Bouncy Castle, Sumo Suits, Face Painter, Children’s Entertainer and Games, together with a Bar-B-Q. The weather was glorious, which helped to make this well attended event another great success.





There’s another Fun Event planned for October, so fingers crossed for a fine day.





In the meantime, the Sustainability Grant has also allowed for weekly one-hour sports sessions to be run on The Adventure by Lakes Leisure for a 12-week period until October half-term, together with various items of capital and maintenance equipment.  





Road safety also remained a top priority and after a 5-year campaign working in partnership with our local councillors, another great achievement this year, has been the County Council’s agreement to implement a 20mph Traffic Calming Scheme on the estate during the current financial year. The works will be completed before 31 March 2012 and include the resurfacing of some of our roads.  





And our second Slow Down - Children Playing sign has finally been installed, thanks to South Lakes Housing and Cumbria County Council. 





South Lakes Housing have also funded an additional seat and bench, which will be installed at Anchorite Fields and Brockbeck to supplement those at Echo Barn Hill and Long Close, which have been well used and welcomed by residents.





And yet another achievement this year was our successful appeal to retain the services of our PCSO Martin Boak, when cutbacks had resulted in him being re-assigned away from the area.





Never wishing to miss an opportunity to raise funds, we turned out on a very cold December evening to help the Lions with their Santa’s Float collection on the estate and received £150 for our efforts. 





We have also started work to implement both a No Cold Calling Zone for the Brockbeck, Buttery Well and Chapel Lane area and planting schemes for various locations throughout the estate.





Therefore, another incredible year for Kirkbarrow Residents’ Association, thanks to the teamwork of both our Committee Members and partners: Local Councillors Geoff, Julie and Brendan; Martin, our PCSO; Lynne, John & Vince, from South Lakes Housing; Mark & Kevin, of Ghyllside School; and Lyn from Young Cumbria.


So another year in the life of KRA begins and, now that The Adventure Project is complete, we can perhaps focus our efforts on extending the mini-MUGA at Brockbeck, with a funding opportunity having just arisen.” 





Geoff thanked the Chair and Committee Members for their work and achievements in the year.   





Community Police


Martin  gave the following local policing annual report.





“An eventful year with the re-structuring of neighbourhood policing being one of the main topics, February saw a number of changes which included PCs moving to combined response and neighbourhood teams.





Crime rates for the Kirkbarrow area showing the same trends as the rest of the County (see Chief Constable Policing Summary).





Anti-social behaviour and misuse of drugs still remain priorities for reduction and although of late problems have been reduced, the Police would still welcome any information to these or other crimes.





Parking problems on Well Ings still persist and though a letter drop has been made to all residents informing them that inconsiderate parking will be dealt with by way of fixed penalty notices, some residents are still not getting the message.





Following the hard work of KRA, the Adventure play area has come to fruition and we are happy to report that calls for service to the area have not increased although many more people now take advantage of using the area and facilities. Further education was still required for some dog owners who persist on using the area to exercise their dogs.”





Martin also said that there would be disruption to traffic in the area on both Friday evening and Monday morning due to the Torchlight Procession and Tour of Britain cycle race respectively; and that the number to ‘phone to report neighbourhood issues was 0845 33 00 247.





Dave asked whether there had been problems of late with regard to mini-motos being ridden on the estate, to which Martin responded that only 1 had been confiscated on Kirkbarrow whereas several had been removed and scrapped from the Hallgarth area.  





Young Cumbria				)	


Connexions				)	No reports submitted.


CCC Neighbourhood Development	)





South Lakes Housing


Vince reported that SLH had funded the supply of an additional seat and bench, which were due to be installed shortly; and the internet-based Cumbria Choice scheme had been introduced, with computers being available at SLH’s office for use by those on the waiting list wishing to view properties available County-wide, which also featured in a regular newsletter. 





He said that SLH staff were currently calling on all tenants to encourage them to vote in the forthcoming Stock Transfer ballot, with papers being issued on 11 October, a closing date of 10 November and results being announced 11 November 2011.





In response to issues raised by Dave, Vince agreed to remind Andy Bell to progress the installation of the additional seat and bench and follow-up Lynne’s enquiries with regard to the tree leaning on the rear fence of a property on Echo Barn Hill.





Ghyllside School:	No report available.





Councillors


Geoff reported that, following negotiations and consultations throughout the preceding KRA year, agreement had now been reached to implement a 20mph Zone and associated traffic calming throughout the estate before 31 March 2012.





With regard to the recent closure of Glebe Road, the Chair pointed out that an indication as to the length of time of such closure on the signage would have been helpful for motorists and Geoff agreed to raise this with the Highways Engineers. 





ADOPTION OF ANNUAL AUDITED ACCOUNTS 


Having been successfully audited by John Hutchinson, Kendal Town Council Treasurer, the Annual Accounts 2010/11 were presented and subsequently adopted.





ELECTION OF OFFICERS


The following Officers were proposed, seconded and subsequently elected unopposed:





Chair			-	Diane Horner 


Vice-Chair			-	Stefan Maslaczyk


Treasurer			-	Martin Mason


Secretary			-	In the absence of any other nominations, it was 


agreed that Diane Horner would continue the dual role of Chair/Secretary.


Minutes Secretary	-	Vacant





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE


It was agreed that Linda Slater, Dave Wilkinson, Liz Hodgson, Peter Horner, Ann Braithwaite, Steven Braithwaite, Terry Braithwaite, David Bertsson, Jules Knight and Malcolm Conway, together with the above Officers, would form the Committee 2011/12. However, the need to attract new members was emphasised.





QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION:	There were no further questions raised.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2011/12


Subject to confirmation of the Neighbourhood Centre’s availability, the next Committee Meeting would be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 19 October 2011, with the dates of subsequent meetings being arranged and notified as soon as possible. 





ANY OTHER BUSINESS


CVS AGM


The Chair reported that the Cumbria CVS AGM would be held on 22 September 2011 in Barrow, to which Members were invited to attend. 





The Adventure


Dave asked when the Gyrospiral would be repaired and available for use and the Chair responded that the incorrect parts had originally been received from ProLudic but their replacements had since been ordered and would be fitted upon receipt.





Diane also reported that new slide sections had been received from Kompan, free of charge, to replace the two that had been damaged, one of which had already been fitted and the other would be replaced as soon as possible.





Dave reported that one of the picnic tables had been covered in graffiti and the Chair said that she would inspect this in due course. 





Transition S Lakes


Linda suggested that KRA might wish to join the above, which circulated details of organisations’ events etc to all member groups via e-mail and the Chair responded that KRA had already joined this organisation.








The meeting closed at 8.10 pm
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